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8 October 2002                          Issue # 39 
           
Greetings Everyone,   
 
Welcome to Headquarters–Info-Line a fortnightly bulletin of news from NZART 
Headquarters E-mailed directly to Branches.  
 
It has never been easier to subscribe to the Info-Line distribution list and have Info-
Line sent to you direct by E-mail. Just check into the NZART web page  
http://www.nzart.org.nz look for Info-Line Subscribe. Supply your name, callsign 
and e-mail address and that’s all you need to do. You will receive an e-mail 
confirmation of your auto-subscription and you can un-subscribe at any time. 
 

******* 
 

NZART Business Manager Debby ZL2TDM Says: 
Clothing 
My humble apologies to all those who have placed an order for personalised clothing 
in the past few weeks and have not yet received them. The orders were sent to the 
manufacturer 4 weeks ago, however for some reason have been delayed. I anticipate 
receipt by the end of next week. 
Meantime, I have located a new supplier who assures me his turnaround time is 1 
week from the date of order. Once approved by the Business Management 
Committee, I will change manufacturers and advise you all accordingly. 
 
Call Book 
I now have stocks of the 2002/2003 Call Book. I am producing these here at HQ using 
my digital photocopier. Apart from sending them off site for spiral binding, I have 
been able to produce these books here at a more competitive price. The cost of these 
books is $14 to members and $17 to non-members. 
 
Existing and new membership prize draw. 
A special prize draw is being offered to encourage new members to join the 
Association before the end of this year. Please read the letter attached. 
The good news is - all existing members who have paid their 2003 subscription by 31 
December 2002 will also be eligible to go into the prize draw. 
First prize 2M FM 50w Mobile/Base Transceiver (Yaesu FT1500). Kindly 

supported by Com – Centre 
Second prize  2 years free membership to NZART 
 
Third prize 1 year free membership to NZART. 
 
Be in to win! 
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Donations for WRC-03 

 

The donations balance as at 4th October 2002 is $4875.75 
 
‘Til next time ….. 

 
 

******* 

 
From the Ministry of Economic Development: 
 
Amateur Statistics as at 2 October 2002:  
 
Repeaters 206   Beacons 42   Digipeaters 29 
 
Fixed 2   General 3295    Limited 1610  
 
Novice 19     TV Repeaters 19 
 
Total 5222 
 

******* 

 

Did You Know: 

That the Radiocommunications Regulations 2001 is now available on-line and the 
Radiocommunications Act too. There is free access to these and to other legal words 
at: www.legislation.govt.nz  
 
NZART works in the interests of all radio amateurs in New Zealand and needs the 
support of your continuing membership. Suggest to others that they join NZART too. 
See: http://www.nzart.org.nz/nzart/join/join.html  
 
 

******* 
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BRANCH SPOT: 
This issue features Western Suburbs Amateur Radio Club Branch 03 of NZART. For 
news of the future meetings and activities of this West Auckland Branch point your 
web browser to http://www.qsl.net/zl1ac/ 
 
 

******* 

 
Dates To Remember: 
 

• 45th World Jamboree on the Air 19th & 20th October 
 

• Next HQ-Info-Line Sunday 22nd  October 
 

• Next Official Broadcast 27th October  
 

• 30 November 2002. A rebate of $10 applies if your 2003 subscription 
      is paid before this date. 
 

• VHF-UHF-SHF Field Day 7th & 8th December 
 
 
73 
 

Jim Meachen ZL2BHFJim Meachen ZL2BHFJim Meachen ZL2BHFJim Meachen ZL2BHF    

 
Editor    


